

## **Southoe and Midloe Community Hub Project**

## **UPDATE**

**Dear Residents** 

As you will be aware we have been working very hard to move our aspirations to convert the Nave of the church into a large open community space. We are delighted that due to a grant from the Common Barn Wind Farm Fund we have been able to proceed one stage further to starting the main project. On Monday 4<sup>th</sup> August 2025 contractors will be in the churchyard digging the trench to lay ducting which will eventually bring the water, electric and phone lines in and the sewerage out of the building. This work will take approximately 2 to 3 days and although the road will NOT be closed there will be the contractors' vehicles parked down by the church, Rectory Lane/High Street but there will still be access available to and from Rectory Lane.

Just to keep you further updated, once we have the necessary permissions from Anglian Water to connect the supply, the road will have to be closed. We do not know at this point when that will be and for how long, but as soon as we have a date and details then we will let you know.

We sincerely hope this work will not cause you any inconvenience, if you need any further information, please contact Annette Reed who has now taken on the roll of Grant Administrator/Project Manager or Angela Ellmer Community Hub Secretary whose details are at the bottom of this letter.

Once again thank you for your understanding

Southoe and Midloe Community Hub Project Group

Annette Reed, Grant Administrator/Project Manager Email; canonannettereed@gmail.com Mobile; 07946 284150

Angela Ellmer, Community Hub Secretary Email; <a href="mailto:angs409@aol.com">angs409@aol.com</a> Mobile; 07789 647282